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and good morning ladies and gentlemen                                           
its ask the baby with Halle rose and we                                         
are delighted that she's joined us today                                        
for this session she is going to take                                           
your biblical theological and worldview                                         
questions she is more advanced than most                                        
evangelical pastors she's well grounded                                         
in Greek and in Hebrew she has memorized                                        
already the King James Version of the                                           
Bible and she knows how to rightly                                              
divide you can question the assumptions                                         
on any of that that you want to but                                             
isn't it the delight to see my precious                                         
granddaughter here this morning for you                                         
and you got any word to give them that's                                        
what I thought just look at them like                                           
they're crazy that's the best thing to                                          
do and what a joy to have a wonderful                                           
little granddaughter here today we're                                           
ready to take your biblical theological                                         
worldview questions however and we'll be                                        
ready to go and I'll pass off precious                                          
Halle to her mommy and she will go on                                           
she's come to town to vote today and you                                        
know that she's old enough to vote now                                          
and it can happen so we are delighted to                                        
have you today and ready to take your                                           
questions and be ready to go at it and                                          
let's let's see here we've got a                                                
question that comes from Jim in South                                           
Carolina North Carolina Jim in the                                              
Carolinas and Matthew chapter 24 verse 7                                        
let's get right into our questions today                                        
with Matthew chapter 24 verse 7 of                                              
course we're talking about the Olivet                                           
discourse Jesus on the Mount of Olives                                          
and the question is in Matthew 24:7 what                                        
do you think is the difference between                                          
nation and Kingdom let's bring that                                             
right up and check it out Jesus predicts                                        
the day when nation shall rise against                                          
nation and keen                                                                 
against Kingdom and there shall be                                              
famines and pestilences earthquakes in                                          
diverse places these are the beginning                                          
of Sorrows I am going to assume it's F                                          
nos here yes and probably Basilius here                                         
basilia yes Basilio we get Basilica like                                        
you think of the Catholic Basilica why                                          
do they call it a basilica because they                                         
think that it is the headquarters of the                                        
kingdom because it's bad Kingdom                                                
theology right to begin with but is                                             
there a difference here between ethnos                                          
and Basilio I would say that in in in in                                        
essence there's no difference there                                             
there is a minor bit of difference than                                         



well added to it but in essence there's                                         
not a difference I think that this would                                        
be a hebrew ism you might say or hebrew                                         
poetry style and we would use some of                                           
them i'll give you an example in english                                        
of what i this this kind of figure of                                           
speech that we might use in english at                                          
the offertory time perhaps the preacher                                         
calls on a certain individual to lead                                           
the prayer and the individual leads in                                          
the prayer and he says Heavenly Father                                          
lead guide and direct us and sceptical                                          
kid over there saying what's the                                                
difference between leading us guiding us                                        
and directing us and in the end it comes                                        
out that's just our poetic emphasis                                             
saying we're here looking for your hand                                         
your guidance your wisdom for the days                                          
to come your word for the days to come                                          
so I think that's mainly what we have                                           
right here on this difference between                                           
nation and Kingdom nation rising against                                        
nation Kingdom against Kingdom now I                                            
would add one little bit here I think in                                        
its if we were to follow this out and do                                        
a word study on it here's what I think                                          
we would find I think that we would                                             
discover that ethnos is people's against                                        
people's                                                                        
kingdom is Empire against Empire so for                                         
example as we Sowell know in the United                                         
States we have one kingdom so to speak                                          
but we have many ethnos and you you                                             
could possibly even bring this in with                                          
the beginning of Sorrows now I think                                            
this all takes place after the rapture                                          
but if you wanted to bring it in here                                           
and bring it to further the time in                                             
which a people group rises up against                                           
another people group and and then                                               
eventually that turns into a                                                    
governmental entity a nation rising up                                          
against another governmental entity                                             
another nation another one State against                                        
a state so if there is a difference                                             
again I lean towards is it's really just                                        
more emphasis but if there is a                                                 
difference then it is people group                                              
against people group and State against                                          
state and using state and it's brought                                          
us since there would be what we have now                                        
let's go ahead and assume there is a                                            
difference there for a moment one of                                            
that one of the things that that says is                                        
when the world is in this age of which                                          
Jesus is talking about that it is not                                           
going to be as as nation against nation                                         
I should use that in the other sense in                                         
world war two there was kind of a                                               
solidified Kingdom against a solidified                                         
Kingdom so there was the the the Allied                                         
pact the kingdoms of the Allied pact and                                        



let's just take a role of the United                                            
States the United States really was                                             
fighting against the kingdom of Hitler                                          
the Third Reich as Kingdom against                                              
Kingdom and in that war the United                                              
States was very much together as peoples                                        
now not against Hitler but against the                                          
Japanese forces there was                                                       
you remember many of you remember of the                                        
Bataan Death March the Bataan Death                                             
March                                                                           
New Mexico happened to have the most                                            
deaths in the Bataan Death March is that                                        
more than any other state and most of                                           
those were Native Americans                                                     
so in world war ii it there was no                                              
division against black Americans Native                                         
Americans Hispanic Americans Anglo                                              
Americans it was just Americans it was                                          
Kingdom against Kingdom so I say all                                            
that to say the what if if we make a                                            
division on these that there is a                                               
difference between the ethnos and the                                           
Basilius the nation and the kingdom if                                          
we make a difference then what it is to                                         
say is that yes there are kingdoms in                                           
that coming day and they are going to do                                        
what kingdoms do and that's often go to                                         
war and yet even within those kingdoms                                          
they're going to be people going to war                                         
and all that is to say that that makes                                          
for other chaos and really just a                                               
situation in which is completely                                                
destructive now of course I think that                                          
really fits obviously the scenario we                                           
have today I don't think that for a                                             
number of reasons Matthew 24 is not                                             
talking about today but you can                                                 
certainly see how it can come about                                             
where even a kingdom like ours if I can                                         
use that term even a kingdom like ours                                          
has within it ethanol against ethnos and                                        
all of the destructive forces that come                                         
from that so you you begin to put the                                           
the the the people groups within a                                              
kingdom and every Kingdom in the world                                          
for the most part has various people                                            
groups so you put all these people                                              
groups together and they're at one                                              
another and then the kingdom itself has                                         
to go up against another Kingdom that                                           
it's a recipe for utter disaster                                                
great great thought on that it tells me                                         
you're reading the scripture closely and                                        
saying hey these are two different words                                        
are they two different things and maybe                                         
maybe                                                                           
maybe you're actually onto something                                            
here let's see real quickly if Bullinger                                        
says anything the only thing he says is                                         
quoted from Isaiah 19 - I will set the                                          
Egyptians against the Egyptians and they                                        



shall fight everyone against his brother                                        
and everyone against his neighbor City                                          
against City and Kingdom against Kingdom                                        
so very much not not a word-for-word                                            
quote but very close to that that Jesus                                         
uses Isaiah 19 chapter 2 it would be                                            
interesting another time we should do                                           
this to go back and find the context of                                         
Isaiah 19 I would take a hunch could be                                         
wrong on this but I would I wouldn't                                            
take a hunch that Isaiah 19 is actually                                         
in the context also of the day of                                               
Jacob's trouble or the coming day of                                            
Jacob's trouble approaching the end                                             
times and those thus those come together                                        
but again in that Isaiah passage                                                
Egyptians against Egyptians and they                                            
will fight everyone his brother I would                                         
call that kind of that ethnos against                                           
ethnos and then it goes on to say and                                           
and city against City and Kingdom                                               
against Kingdom so it goes beyond                                               
basically to say the people groups and                                          
the governmental groups all of them at                                          
war                                                                             
what a mess think we got a mess now                                             
might have to say we ain't seen nothing                                         
yet hope we don't have to say that but                                          
we sure might have to say that right our                                        
special this week at dispensational                                             
publishing is this little book right                                            
here there really is a difference by                                            
Renauld showers it is a book that gives                                         
the comparison of covenant and                                                  
dispensational theology a little bit of                                         
groundwork behind these two major means                                         
of reading scripture there really is a                                          
difference it's a cheap book anyway                                             
dollars ninety seven cents and you can                                          
go to dispensational publishing dot-com                                         
and it'll come up right there at the                                            
beginning and you can just click on it                                          
right there did I click too too late                                            
let's just see here what's pops up yeah                                         
I didn't click too late so we'll back up                                        
a little bit but anyway you'll click                                            
there it'll take you right here and you                                         
get it I think it's like seven dollars                                          
and 49 cents or something like that                                             
really good it's a it's a good time to                                          
stock up on some of those things just to                                        
use it to giveaway it it is a book for                                          
someone maybe who's who is not                                                  
introduced to dispensationalism at all                                          
and you say hey I've become a                                                   
dispensationalist or hey I know another                                         
way of looking at the word well they                                            
they if they came from an evangelical                                           
background they don't even know what it                                         
is all they did is they googled                                                 
dispensationalism and found out the                                             
dispensationalism is bad bad bad bad bad                                        



and so you want to say there really is a                                        
difference you can look at the scripture                                        
in a completely different way it doesn't                                        
go so far as to teaching a person to                                            
rightly divide the the truth but it does                                        
give the the under the undergirding for                                         
both dispensationalism and covenant                                             
theology and it's cheap and you know                                            
while I'm advertising I just well say we                                        
got glasses too                                                                 
how about that for those of you who are                                         
like me and I have to have to keep a                                            
pair of glasses and they're only two                                            
bucks it says for men's but women could                                         
use them too because they're just pretty                                        
uh pretty plain glasses you can read                                            
Bollinger when you grab them and you                                            
want one at your desk at your bedside in                                        
the kitchen in the car in your purse in                                         
your pocket whatever it is so you know                                          
in order sum up two bucks can't beat                                            
that can you unless you can beat it                                             
somewhere I don't know but glad you're                                          
here with us taking your biblical                                               
theological and worldview questions like                                        
by the way dan I'll get to your question                                        
in a moment I I just bought a book in an                                        
in a used bookstore it's called I forgot                                        
the name of the book something about the                                        
definition of a real man or something                                           
like that                                                                       
and it's about Prescott Arizona and it's                                        
in the late 1800s and it's this cowboy                                          
teaching city boy what a real man is                                            
I've only read two pages but I like it                                          
and I like those old books we'll see                                            
what it has to say about life in Arizona                                        
125 years ago so Dan asks if we know God                                        
is omnipotent that is all-powerful and                                          
God's will is for all men to be saved                                           
and we see that in the scripture as well                                        
but we know that all are not saved then                                         
it's obvious that God is not imposing on                                        
men thus free will with a question mark                                         
at the end of it let's let's let's slice                                        
and dice that one just a little bit                                             
because there's a lot of good stuff in                                          
there that I think it's important for us                                        
to to know understand I think that this                                         
issue right here that you've landed upon                                        
is the fundamental issue within                                                 
Calvinism this is the reason that                                               
Calvinism and I would say then reformed                                         
theology as a whole was created by man                                          
and Calvinism certainly was is a                                                
doctrine that was created by man that                                           
those like Calvin began to look and say                                         
okay God is omnipotent yes God is                                               
omnipotent he is all-powerful and then                                          
they said God's will is for all men to                                          
be saved yes God's will is for all men                                          
to be saved and then the fundamental                                            



error                                                                           
one of the fundamental errors they made                                         
is they said so Jesus Christ was sent by                                        
God in order to accomplish his will and                                         
God's will must be accomplished because                                         
he's omnipotent                                                                 
his will must be accomplished now those                                         
are two assumptions and what do we do we                                        
question the assumptions so we want to                                          
ask a couple of things one we want to                                           
ask is it fundamentally necessary that                                          
an omnipotent god have all of his will                                          
fulfilled otherwise he's not omnipotent                                         
I would argue actually just the opposite                                        
is God so powerful that he can he can                                           
create something that has the potential                                         
to go against his free will I think that                                        
sovereignty I think that's love I think                                         
that's grace                                                                    
but it's certainly sovereignty to be                                            
able to say I am big enough that I can                                          
allow my creatures to make their own                                            
decision now Calvinism does not have                                            
that big of a God Calvinism has a God in                                        
a box he's a certain size and he he                                             
would cry and cease to be if somebody                                           
didn't do it his way I think that's a                                           
very poor definition of omnipotence and                                         
you know I'm omnipotent in a certain                                            
realm and yet doesn't I don't always get                                        
my my will there's no problem with that                                         
now then so they made that error to say                                         
God's will has to be done the second                                            
thing they said and by the way when they                                        
made that God's Will has to be done and                                         
it cannot be God's will that people have                                        
free will that's absolutely out of God's                                        
will is that he could will people to                                            
have free will because they thought that                                        
was a circular issue that then that                                             
attacked his omnipotence                                                        
I think omnipotence has to be big enough                                        
to say I can create that which would                                            
attack my omnipotence and I'm still                                             
going to be omnipotent so they made that                                        
assumption then they made the assumption                                        
that since mankind or excuse me since it                                        
is God's will that all be saved and                                             
God's will has to be accomplished but                                           
everybody's not saying                                                          
then they said so Jesus was sent to die                                         
only for those very special people that                                         
he wanted to die because the rest he                                            
hated and desired to send them to hell                                          
all for the glory of his omnipotence and                                        
this is their scenario now the problem                                          
is that Romans chapter 14 9 which has                                           
become one of my favorite scriptures it                                         
tells us why Jesus came to die and it                                           
was not for the elect for to this end                                           
Christ both died and rose dand revived                                          
that he might be Lord both of the Dead                                          



and the living as Lord of the Dead in                                           
the living he can do whatever it is he                                          
wants to do including offer a gift of                                           
eternal life to anyone with a Jew Greek                                         
male-female educated uneducated slave                                           
free whatever he can offer it to them                                           
for no cost all they would have to do is                                        
have faith in Him                                                               
so the the Calvinists of course that                                            
they they have built so many assumptions                                        
on this that they they simply cannot                                            
allow this and they simply can't read                                           
Romans chapter 14 verse 9 so if we know                                         
God is omnipotent he is the omnipotent                                          
means he can do what that's right                                               
anything including give a free will that                                        
has the potential that one of the                                               
creatures with the free will will turn                                          
against his omnipotence and God will                                            
still be omnipotent God is omnipotent he                                        
does desire that all be saved and yet he                                        
also desires that all people be created                                         
in his will and being created in his                                            
will gives this spiritual realm and                                             
ability to decide whether or not we're                                          
going to follow after our own will or                                           
follow after God's will to receive the                                          
gift that he has given to us or to                                              
reject the gift that he has given us so                                         
I think you're right this being the case                                        
then it shows that God is                                                       
not imposing his will on men I think                                            
that the only way you can build an                                              
argument that God is imposing on his                                            
will on men is to select two or three                                           
anecdotal pieces of scripture that are                                          
are unrelated to whether or not I'm                                             
saved and you're saved and we receive                                           
the gift of of Christ and this is what                                          
the Calvinists do you know they find                                            
Pharoah and say see God instituted his                                          
will upon Pharaoh and he does that for                                          
Peter Paul and Mary Tom Dick and Harry                                          
and everybody else and this is what                                             
God's dead now how many times have I                                            
said you don't build a doctrine based                                           
upon a historical account you build a                                           
doctrine based upon doctrinal teaching                                          
and those those passages don't have                                             
doctrinal teaching so I think you're                                            
exactly right you can you you can make                                          
the conclusion that God is not imposing                                         
his will and thus man has free will                                             
excellent thanks I appreciate that and                                          
let's go - yeah that's I'm reading up                                           
some of the comments often I don't have                                         
time to keep up with the comments on                                            
this program but here I see Arizona                                             
where time does not change that's a                                             
little bit of a what do you call that a                                         
play on words because they don't have                                           
daylight savings time or see the problem                                        



I have with Arizona and their time is                                           
not changing is I never can remember                                            
which time they don't change - so it's                                          
always a mystery to me what time it is                                          
in Arizona I can tell you what time it                                          
is in California and I can tell you what                                        
time it is in Texas but Arizona is                                              
either with California or it's with New                                         
Mexico or so I don't really know what                                           
time it is there but Greg's right they                                          
have some beautiful petrified trees and                                         
colorful deserts the big crater in the                                          
ground and a big Canyon and hot weather                                         
how would you go did I say it right I                                           
don't know been up in Wisconsin good to                                         
see you today                                                                   
do you think the riots are a strategic                                          
event with another coming prior to the                                          
election mail-in ballots all of that yes                                        
I think that the riots are are                                                  
definitely so well planned that somebody                                        
is behind it                                                                    
probably George Soros and his ilk                                               
it's definitely being funded Hollywood's                                        
probably part of the funding maybe                                              
Warren Buffett's part of the funding                                            
maybe the Democratic Party is part of                                           
the funding the there's there's both                                            
financial funding and organizational                                            
expertise and organizational funding                                            
that is going on now they have a benefit                                        
to them in that there is some leverage                                          
to their dollars and to their planning                                          
in that they basically are piggybacking                                         
upon a perceived ill of society that has                                        
been propagated by leftist and enabled                                          
by evangelicals progressive evangelicals                                        
especially which is part of the the                                             
repeat so that that they the the riots                                          
themselves that we're having the last                                           
five or six nights that we've had                                               
definitely is there was a spark and                                             
there were people waiting on the spark                                          
I'm gonna give another possibility here                                         
in just a moment there were people                                              
waiting on the spark to jump on it like                                         
a job through frog on a junebug but they                                        
were ready for that they knew what they                                         
were going to do all                                                            
they needed was the spark for it to                                             
happen and then they would get that and                                         
use it to their own well this is this is                                        
a rules for radicals at Saul Alinsky it                                         
is that they've been working on this for                                        
a hundred years anyway and this is their                                        
mo so they are ready to do it never let                                         
a crisis go to waste                                                            
now here's the question I the way I                                             
presented it was the riots are                                                  
strategically used now that is to say                                           
they took an event and they created                                             
riots around them so in that in that                                            



sense there are strategic events all you                                        
have to do is create a riot in                                                  
Minneapolis and then have a little bit                                          
of groundwork here and there and it'll                                          
start happening in cities all across -                                          
all across the country not that hard not                                        
rocket science to get it to happen with                                         
the undergirding of the of the perceived                                        
injustice that society has carried out                                          
that Beth Moore and Russell Moore and                                           
all those others are there there they're                                        
only married into the same dumb theology                                        
but it only related in that same dumb                                           
theology but you know then didn't jump                                          
on it let it let it let it go so it's to                                        
say you know if I take some kindling and                                        
I you know we'll put it down and then I                                         
take some maybe some newspaper in there                                         
and then some kindling on top of it and                                         
then I put some logs around and then I                                          
set some fuel on it and then I just step                                        
back a day two days three days five days                                        
ten days I don't know but someday boom                                          
there's a fire there oh my goodness                                             
spontaneous fire no I had prepared for                                          
that fire I've built everything I needed                                        
for that fire now in the best case                                              
scenario that's what's happened in these                                        
riots to say they they had                                                      
everything going they were just waiting                                         
for whatever the spark would be and they                                        
knew that it would go up that's the                                             
best-case scenario the worst-case                                               
scenario which I am NOT opposed to                                              
thinking is that the death of George                                            
full Floyd thank you                                                            
the death of George Floyd itself was                                            
planned and the entire thing was carried                                        
out from the beginning to bring this out                                        
now I know they're probably very few                                            
people would say no no no no that's not                                         
happened it was just a you know one bad                                         
cop in Minneapolis and poor George                                              
Floyd and that that happened and then                                           
all this other stuff happened maybe                                             
that's the case but that's the best-case                                        
scenario worst-case scenario is that                                            
somebody was behind it and actually                                             
killed mr. Floyd                                                                
premeditated on purpose planned ahead of                                        
time they said you do it you to you you                                         
to don't do anything about it let's                                             
create the scenario by standards and the                                        
whole thing is fabricated I don't know                                          
that you would go so far as to say                                              
fabricated that there wasn't a dead man                                         
actually I think I think that probably                                          
was a dead man there's probably a habeas                                        
corpus you know bring the body but you                                          
know I mean the the the the guy the the                                         
the bad cop and the guy I haven't looked                                        
into this much but I've seen a couple of                                        



things I said you know the bad cop                                              
doesn't look like the same guy who was                                          
arrested is it is is all this uh a                                              
charade we have I'll use the word demons                                        
we have demons amongst us not in the                                            
sense of the angelic beings but in the                                          
sense of wicked evil people who hate our                                        
country and they hate our country so                                            
much that they honestly don't mind                                              
killing a black man too                                                         
they're there their agenda started and                                          
taking place so I don't know but in the                                         
end I do think it's strategic I think                                           
that the Democratic Party loves it I                                            
think they're the the leadership of the                                         
Democratic Party from from kneeble Nancy                                        
Pelosi and on down they are celebrating                                         
every time this happens it's that they                                          
think it's all working in their favor                                           
I don't know if it will all work in                                             
their favor this time it might work in                                          
their favor this time and it's such a                                           
powder keg now that I think even                                                
predicting tomorrow would be kind of                                            
foolish at this point but I think you                                           
know is George Floyd still dead as Dan                                          
said as the CIA behind all of this care                                         
the what of what is it that fake                                                
organization for Islamic relations and                                          
antiva and all of all that kind of stuff                                        
that takes place you know how much I I                                          
don't know but I know this is not really                                        
just individuals kind of upset about                                            
this or you know finding a good                                                 
opportunity to get some Nike shoes in a                                         
an iPhone so yeah strategic I'll go with                                        
strategic I wish I knew how strategic I                                         
don't I don't know anybody in that                                              
higher places but that I think there's                                          
it's definitely strategic nonetheless                                           
thank you for your question and you stay                                        
safe up there good word from Joel in                                            
Grand Rapids Bible doctors to live by                                           
Kingdom against Kingdom just thinking                                           
could this be the battle between the                                            
spiritual kingdoms of God versus Satan I                                        
think the I think it could and and then                                         
in that case what you would be saying                                           
in Matthew chapter 24 verse 7 I believe                                         
it is what you would be saying is                                               
people's against people's and can we say                                        
principalities against principalities                                           
that this Kingdom against Kingdom is                                            
God's kingdom against Satan Kingdom and                                         
therefore what he's saying is this will                                         
be a time not only a physical warfare                                           
but also of spiritual warfare that is to                                        
come and you could let me let me put it                                         
this way even if that's not what Matthew                                        
24:7 means I think that it's easy to                                            
show that in those coming days that's                                           
exactly what you're going to have and if                                        



that's what you're going to have                                                
certainly make sense again to say that's                                        
what that's going to mean or that's what                                        
these words mean so is it is it general                                         
is it people groups against city states                                         
or state governments national                                                   
governments so is it ethnos against                                             
ethnic or ethnicity against ethnicity                                           
and government against government or is                                         
it ethnicity against ethnicity and                                              
principality against principality that's                                        
a possibility the only thing I would                                            
question there is is there any time in                                          
the scripture when Kingdom I I think you                                        
would have to say definitely that that                                          
Kingdom is used in the same sense of                                            
principality I mean you've got the                                              
kingdom of God which has used more than                                         
any other phrases just about in the                                             
Bible so I think you've got a reasonable                                        
argument again I think you can go from                                          
the back end and read the greater                                               
definitions that we have of those days                                          
and rack that up and say the answer is                                          
yes                                                                             
the answer is all of those are right                                            
what exactly was the immediate reference                                        
or was he speaking generally to all of                                          
these and I'll tell you later                                                   
how's that ah Pastor Rick out in                                                
California has a question for                                                   
just listening in with my riot gear from                                        
the state of Alcatraz can a reprobate be                                        
saved I tell you what let's pull up it's                                        
been a while since we've looked at the                                          
word but let's pull up Romans chapter 1                                         
verse 28 has the word reprobate a King                                          
James footnote says a mind void of                                              
judgment let's look at the particular                                           
word here let's pull up the Strong's                                            
first of all to get the etymology of the                                        
word here at DoCoMo's aa is the negative                                        
participle that is the a here is going                                          
to negate the DoCoMo's DoCoMo's is from                                         
1384 right here and it is a word for for                                        
trial for putting something to the test                                         
so ah DoCoMo's is one who doesn't                                               
question the assumptions one who doesn't                                        
put anything to the test and so they                                            
have a reprobate mind that is they will                                         
just swallow what the preacher says just                                        
because the preacher said it or the                                             
party politician of all well I don't                                            
know about all of you were today's                                              
primary election day in New Mexico so                                           
we've been inundated with you know                                              
political advertisements do you believe                                         
all those political advertisements if                                           
you do your DoCoMo's there is no                                                
judgment of mind that is given there so                                         
now that is this particular word right                                          
here one of the things I want us to do                                          



let's go ahead and take this word                                               
reprobate                                                                       
and let's look up the English word                                              
rather than the Greek word and pulled                                           
that up in the Bible so we have once in                                         
the Old Testament and three times in the                                        
New Testament now in the Old Testament                                          
we have Jeremiah chapter 6 verse 30                                             
reprobate silver shall men call them                                            
because the LORD hath rejected them I                                           
think that gives us a good idea of how                                          
the Bible uses reprobate because the                                            
word actually was originally used with                                          
money and it was used with money because                                        
it was a silver a silver coin Lena was                                          
Wade judged and there was a donkey most                                         
that was put on it                                                              
if it didn't meet that or didn't have                                           
that judgment it was aa DoCoMo's so this                                        
injera the Jeremiah passage is the                                              
closest to the original meaning of the                                          
word because it's talking about money                                           
here reprobate silver shall men call                                            
them that is they've been shaved a                                              
little around the edges you know take a                                         
little a little here a little there                                             
nobody's gonna know and and yet you know                                        
all those little shavings add up and you                                        
cheated somebody in that regard so that                                         
was the original meaning now let's go                                           
back and we looked at Romans 1:28 let's                                         
look at 2nd Timothy chapter 3 verse 8 as                                        
James and Jambres withstood Moses so do                                         
these also resist the truth men of                                              
corrupt Minds reprobate same word at                                            
DoCoMo's concerning the faith and again                                         
the footnote here of no judgment                                                
that's the King James footnote so                                               
reprobate of no judgment concerning the                                         
faith let's look at Titus chapter 1                                             
verse 16 they profess that they know God                                        
but in works they deny him being                                                
abominable and unto every good work                                             
reprobate ah DoCoMo's same footnote King                                        
James has given it to author void of                                            
judgment so can a                                                               
reprobate be safe I think here's the                                            
case I think that we use the word in a                                          
different manner than it was used in the                                        
King James we use the word to refer to                                          
someone who was of the faith and then                                           
rejected the faith and has walked away                                          
really into everything that hates the                                           
faith I think the the biblical use of                                           
the word is there are people who will                                           
refuse to take the facts and judge them                                         
they will refuse to look at the evidence                                        
can let's use the word in that way can a                                        
person who refuses to look at the                                               
evidence who refuses to weigh the facts                                         
can they be saved I'm gonna say no they                                         
can't be saved because faith cometh by                                          



hearing and they refuse to hear you know                                        
Jesus Christ was born of a virgin no no                                         
I don't believe that                                                            
well if says so in the scripture I don't                                        
believe the scripture well the                                                  
scriptures are you know textually proven                                        
to be more true than any other but I                                            
don't care I don't know I've rejected it                                        
but he lived a sinless lat no no no he                                          
didn't ever even exist but all of                                               
history says he exists exists nobody                                            
denies it well I deny Higgs so these are                                        
people who simply will not even take the                                        
information I don't think you can be                                            
saved without taking the information                                            
there has to be this openness this is                                           
what one of the reasons why we begin if                                         
you remember the program with my                                                
beautiful granddaughter it's one of the                                         
reasons why we should take little                                               
children and teach them the things of                                           
God the great works of God and a a 1                                            
year old a 2 year old a 3 year old a 4                                          
year old they should become pretty good                                         
biblical experts on the what I call the                                         
faith building stories of the Old                                               
Testament that is they ought to know                                            
about                                                                           
the flood day I don't know about Adam                                           
and Eve in the garden now I don't know                                          
about God's choosing Abraham and they're                                        
promising a great nation now I don't                                            
know about going to slavery in Egypt I                                          
don't know about the Exodus about                                               
crossing the Red Sea why all of these                                           
things open their mind to saying I have                                         
some foundational belief about God and                                          
with all that foundational belief about                                         
God now I'm able to hear the gospel and                                         
to make a judgement about it so in in in                                        
that sense the King James sends what is                                         
a reprobate it's someone who refuses to                                         
give any judgment I'm gonna say no                                              
there's there's not any way that they                                           
can be saved any more than a brick wall                                         
can be saved                                                                    
you ever talk to a brick wall you didn't                                        
get didn't get very far did you you                                             
witness to a brick wall the brick wall                                          
listen to what you had to say and come                                          
in and hear it and carry that out no I                                          
don't think so                                                                  
so I am going to go with no now can                                             
somebody who rejected the faith and they                                        
have gone off living an utterly terrible                                        
life and yet for by circumstance or                                             
whatever it is they come to a place then                                        
where now they are ready to hear I think                                        
with that then yeah if they're ready to                                         
listen and they're ready to weigh the                                           
judgment yes so if somebody out there is                                        
a reprobate they just won't even hear it                                        



probably the best we can do not                                                 
necessarily give give to them a witness                                         
because they're not ready to hear it                                            
gospel presentation they're not ready to                                        
hear it probably the best we can do with                                        
them is try to find a way we can open up                                        
their hearing open up their their their                                         
you put put some scientific back to it                                          
and listen to it                                                                
appreciate you Pastor Rick thank you                                            
what are the arguments you have heard                                           
from those holding a limited atonement                                          
against verses like John chapter 2 verse                                        
2 John chapter 3 verse 16 first John 2:2                                        
excuse me                                                                       
and let's just look at the first john                                           
2:2 passage he is the propitiation of                                           
our sins and not for ours only but also                                         
for the sins of the whole world now                                             
those of us who don't hold to a limited                                         
tone meant of course we say that looks                                          
like an unlimited atonement he is the                                           
propitiation                                                                    
for the sins of the whole world now the                                         
arguments I hear against this passage                                           
anyway is those filthy Jews those filthy                                        
Jews thought that Jesus only came and                                           
died for them I mean they're always so                                          
selfish and they thought that Jesus died                                        
didn't die for any Gentiles and here                                            
John is the only good Jew there is and                                          
John if that's because he's a Christian                                         
and John the good Christian Jew was                                             
trying to teach those filthy Jews that                                          
are so selfish that he also died for the                                        
Gentiles now obviously they don't put it                                        
in that kind of clearly anti-semitic                                            
tone but it is anti-semitic and then the                                        
memes if you listen close enough that is                                        
what they're saying is that the Jews                                            
just didn't believe that Jesus could die                                        
for anyone else and so John's argument                                          
is that hey there are Gentiles elect                                            
Gentiles also you're not the only                                               
electing selfish people                                                         
there's election tiles out there that's                                         
what I what I hear that was RC Sproles                                          
position heard it with my own ears in a                                         
conference that I went to that somebody                                         
else paid for fortunately you know for                                          
God so loved the world that He gave His                                         
only begotten                                                                   
that whosoever believeth in him this is                                         
what they would say here yeah he did                                            
love the world he loved the whole world                                         
but he didn't die for the whole world he                                        
died for those who would believe for                                            
whosoever believed so they really get                                           
you know they hate rightly dividing the                                         
word of truth but they will divide and                                          
dissect a couple of words to such a                                             
degree that it really is unrecognizable                                         



from anything that that that you would                                          
get out of the normal reading of the                                            
word and of course the normal reading of                                        
the word is the way to read the word                                            
just like it is any other book along the                                        
way appreciate that                                                             
and let's go also to Bev in Wisconsin                                           
and that is if Jesus became Lord through                                        
death and resurrection how can we make                                          
him Lord ah very good a very good                                               
question here you know we need to make                                          
him Lord of our life that's the passage                                         
that is excuse me the wording that is so                                        
often used and let's see here that's                                            
what I thought I just did a DuckDuckGo                                          
for we need to make Jesus Lord and as I                                         
suspected got questions would come at                                           
the top how do I make Jesus Lord of my                                          
life of course got questions is where to                                        
find the standard evangelical answer if                                         
you want the biblical answer skip it but                                        
if you want to see what the parrot is                                           
parenting these days go to God questions                                        
how do I make Jesus Lord of my life                                             
let's see if there's some scripture in                                          
here the key is understanding that Jesus                                        
is already Lord of your life okay they                                          
start with the same premise that Bev has                                        
we do not make Jesus Lord Jesus is Lord                                         
we're supposed to submit to his lordship                                        
and another word for a response to                                              
Jesus's lordship is                                                             
submission to submit is to yield to the                                         
will and control of another with                                                
reference to Christians it is yielding                                          
to the will and control of Jesus life                                           
and let's jump down here should be                                              
understood that submission or obedience                                         
to the commands of God is related to                                            
Christian growth and maturity and is not                                        
related to becoming a Christian a person                                        
becomes a Christian by faith alone in                                           
Christ apart from his works okay I give                                         
them a better grade than on most of                                             
their questions however I suppose in the                                        
article goes on here we're just catching                                        
a bit of it here I have no doubt that if                                        
you were to dig further because I've                                            
seen someone that so much there's stuff                                         
I know that the lordship of Jesus Christ                                        
in your life really is required in order                                        
for you to claim any kind of                                                    
Christianity so they speak a little bit                                         
with forked tongue here but they are                                            
exactly right here that as far as I know                                        
and I was pulling it actually to look at                                        
the scripture verses here as far as I                                           
know that make Jesus Lord talk is                                               
completely just evangelical preacher                                            
talk that is not something that as I                                            
recall we find in the scripture what we                                         
find again in the scripture is passages                                         



like again Romans chapter 14 verse 9                                            
that he died that he might be Lord both                                         
of the Dead and of the living so                                                
therefore what you've got is yes he is                                          
Lord now I think that when you get then                                         
into talking about his lordship in my                                           
life that all of a sudden even begins to                                        
conflict and even if you got critical                                           
with this argument here which we could                                          
easily do this article here you could                                           
say well is he really Lord if he does                                           
not have lordship is he really boss if                                          
you're not obeying and the fact is that                                         
Jesus is                                                                        
Lord as Lord he offers to us a gift of                                          
eternal life and we receive it by grace                                         
through faith and then we desire to know                                        
everything that he has to say about our                                         
world and we want to we want to learn                                           
that we want to understand it we want to                                        
begin to live it as a response to grace                                         
not so much as a response to lordship I                                         
I think our issue with lordship is                                              
recognizing that what we have here is                                           
because of his lordship he's offering                                           
salvation and we rejoice in that and if                                         
we make the lordship you know something                                         
of we're cowering under fear of sinners                                         
in the hands of an angry god all of a                                           
sudden you begin to get all sorts of                                            
legalism that's involved in there and                                           
yeah I think going back to the the the                                          
right at issue and who's behind it here                                         
again I have not mmm                                                            
I'm not terribly studied on all this but                                        
I know there's enough here that's worthy                                        
of study and what Jerry and Georgia says                                        
isn't it very unusual that there would                                          
be four bad cops in one spot at the same                                        
time that's a good word for bad cops and                                        
a whole bunch of bad by standards                                               
bystanders there's just a lot of                                                
suspicion that the older I get the more                                         
suspicious I get I used to be rather                                            
believing and trusting I guess you get                                          
older and you begin to believe that that                                        
often there's a good word for it and                                            
it's called gullible and so I am much                                           
less gullible than I used to be                                                 
I don't sometimes I I dig and try to                                            
find as much information as I can and                                           
come to a better conclusion on this one                                         
I haven't done so and honestly I haven't                                        
done so because                                                                 
because I would get mad and and I got                                           
other things I got to accomplish so but                                         
so it's a good assumption cycle why did                                         
that whole scene play out like it did                                           
could it have been just you know this is                                        
the way it played out and you know the                                          
way the ambulance was called and all                                            
that kind of stuff                                                              



maybe so but sure is a lot to just                                              
swallow there I'm not a good swallower                                          
is lisa's is Bart Ehrman I believe is                                           
how you say that is he a reprobate lets                                         
he's a theologian and that you can read                                         
that but let's get a line or two here                                           
let's see an American New Testament                                             
scholar focusing on textual criticism of                                        
the New Testament the historical Jesus                                          
the origins in the development of early                                         
Christianity                                                                    
he's written in 30 books including three                                        
college textbooks six New York Times                                            
bestseller he's the James a gray                                                
distinguished professor of Religious                                            
Studies at the University of North                                              
Carolina at Chapel Hill and all sounds                                          
reprobate to me                                                                 
I didn't sound him to see a thing in                                            
there that sounded biblical I have not                                          
read any of his his books look at he he                                         
graduated from Moody                                                            
and from Wheaton and then from Princeton                                        
now Princeton has not in our day been                                           
known as any kind of theologically sound                                        
Institute but you know one time Moody                                           
Bible Institute was very much a                                                 
dispensational school they're going                                             
through some battles now I think they                                           
lost the battles they hired Ed Stetzer                                          
so I'm sure they've lost the battles                                            
Wheaton College used to be                                                      
standard conservative evangelical mostly                                        
dispensational so he has some roots that                                        
he has left and even without reading his                                        
stuff there's there's red flags here all                                        
over again focusing on textual criticism                                        
that is I don't think the Bible's true I                                        
guarantee you that's what that's what                                           
focus on textual criticism is there's                                           
there's there's maybe there's one                                               
exception I don't know who it is but the                                        
field of textual criticism today is sick                                        
it is Bible denying so there's a red                                            
flag the historical Jesus that is the                                           
Jesus presented in the Bible he's not                                           
the historical Jesus he's not the real                                          
guy that lived in history who was the                                           
real guy who lived in history oh yeah                                           
he's a guy named Bubba who married this                                         
woman and had four kids and got divorced                                        
and got remarried again and was gay part                                        
of his life that's the search for the                                           
historical Jesus so it's a denial of the                                        
biblical Jesus another red flag the                                             
origins and development of early                                                
Christianity that doesn't mean he's an                                          
expert in the book of Acts those of you                                         
who've been with us through our 65                                              
sessions in the book of Acts no more                                            
than this guy knows in the book of Acts                                         
what he's doing is saying there's myth                                          



and legend the desert a group of people                                         
and they they confiscated this and did                                          
that in the buh-buh-buh-buh and it                                              
became this thing called Christianity                                           
today and it has nothing to do with the                                         
historical Jesus and on this so so yeah                                         
I would I'll go with the reprobate there                                        
let's see here from Charles in Tulsa                                            
have you had any rioting in Tulsa I'm                                           
paid attention I think most cities of                                           
any size have I saw some in Oklahoma                                            
City I was a terrible issue there I                                             
thought up a video of the horse trailer                                         
some of you have seen that in Charles's                                         
question second Timothy chapter 2 verse                                         
15 what is the meaning of the word study                                        
is this limited to the Bible or does it                                         
include other books that is information                                         
if so what would you recommend to study                                         
a study to show thyself approved unto                                           
God a workman that needeth not to be                                            
ashamed rightly dividing the word of                                            
truth this particular word study let's                                          
go ahead and bring it up again and take                                         
this apart and spewed otso spewed out so                                        
it's a verb and the root is well this                                           
particular verb comes from the noun                                             
spoon a and the noun has to do with                                             
diligence and care now let's keep                                               
following this back to the root and                                             
we're going speedo speedo and this is to                                        
make haste we get the word speed by the                                         
way from it and it says probably                                                
strengthened from this particular word                                          
which is posed and it that has to do                                            
with the foot like it's tied into the                                           
the podiatrist now let me let me back                                           
show you something I did there was a                                            
back up all the way here get back to the                                        
original there we go                                                            
spewed out so this is often one of the                                          
things that I will do when I study a                                            
word I want to keep working back back                                           
back back                                                                       
until I can get all the way back to the                                         
original and then I want to build upon                                          
that and say okay how did we get from                                           
this original to what this word means                                           
so I'm strong as Greek it's very easy to                                        
do whether in paper or electronically                                           
this says that it's from word 4710 now                                          
I'm at 4710 it says that word is from                                           
4690 to                                                                         
at 46 92 it says this is probably                                               
strengthened so there's some question                                           
here but probably a strengthened form of                                        
a foot so it has to do with footwork if                                         
you will and and that came to be                                                
diligent footwork and speedy footwork to                                        
put the effort into it to roll up your                                          
sleeves and go at it I know that I                                              
prefer the word study but there are some                                        



translations that have translated this                                          
to be diligent to show thyself approved                                         
unto God                                                                        
I think be diligent in study I think                                            
study is a good word to put into there                                          
and carry that out now to the heart of                                          
the question there so the word study is                                         
is is diligent its effort its work its                                          
footwork its you know taking the path                                           
that you've got to take to do all due                                           
diligence bringing that due diligence in                                        
what does that involve is it limited to                                         
the Bible or does it include other works                                        
I think that here the the emphasis in                                           
fact let's go to the Greek right here in                                        
the middle you know as a Newberry                                               
translated it be diligent this                                                  
underlined three times is an imperative                                         
verb be diligent thyself be diligent to                                         
present is what you'd really have be                                            
diligent to present the direct object                                           
thyself approved put that together as a                                         
phrase be diligent to present yourself                                          
approved to present thy self is the                                             
direct object God is the indirect object                                        
so to present thy self to God now you                                           
could then say be diligent to present go                                        
straight to this direct object a workman                                        
be diligent to present a workman not                                            
ashamed straightly cutting these would                                          
be if you were out                                                              
diagramming the sentence you've got                                             
several phrases here and breaking down                                          
the sentence it wouldn't be a simple                                            
diagram of a complex diagram because                                            
you're presenting a workman this workman                                        
is not ashamed this workman is                                                  
straightly cutting the word of truth so                                         
I think that in its in his truest issue                                         
it's talking about your ability to                                              
straightly cut or rightly divide the                                            
word of God now are some other books                                            
required in order to do that I make a                                           
few my friends mad here a little bit I                                          
would say yes let's do it in its most                                           
basic form you have to know how to read                                         
therefore let's just assume all English                                         
speakers here a an English English                                              
grammar book knowing the basics of                                              
English grammar you're going to have to                                         
have that that's not taught in the Bible                                        
you could use the Bible to teach that                                           
and many people teach English as a                                              
second language using the Bible it                                              
actually works out very well but the                                            
Bible itself does not teach you grammar                                         
so if you're going to be diligent I                                             
would say here at the Towson Theological                                        
Seminary I would want you to go get some                                        
English classes some grammar classes to                                         
be able to develop that so I would work                                         
on that I've got let's see here I think                                         



it's right here nope it's not that one                                          
and somewhere over here and my vast                                             
stack of resources I've got an Old                                              
English grammar book back from the                                              
eighteen early admit now let's see last                                         
quarter of Illya of the 1800s in a                                              
teacher's sentence diagramming which is                                         
the reason I liked it so you need some                                          
you need some grammar well but probably                                         
not fully but it would help                                                     
to have some understanding of history                                           
Roman history greco-roman well you                                              
wouldn't have to have that and you                                              
couldn't be led astray by that even but                                         
I think that outside of the English                                             
language and the word of God you could                                          
do it so if and again I'm assuming us as                                        
English speakers if little Hallie wanted                                        
to fulfill this we could teach her the                                          
English language and the Bible so if we                                         
had a full course in English language                                           
and an English Bible the King James                                             
Version she could do it she could become                                        
a great theologian and probably know let                                        
me not even say probably she would outdo                                        
Bart Ehrman if that was the only two                                            
things that she ever had she could she                                          
could be completely at at ease there she                                        
would need something that wouldn't have                                         
to teach her you know some propitiation                                         
what's the word propitiation means she                                          
might name he didn't need a dictionary                                          
but we're gonna include that in our in                                          
our work there so what what would you                                           
recommend a study honestly that's what                                          
I'd recommend a study is good language                                          
principles I think that's one of the                                            
benefits of studying Greek I think some                                         
of the people who've been in our Greek                                          
class that some day is gonna be public                                          
that they would even say to you yeah                                            
when I learned another language I                                               
learned some principles of grammar in                                           
the English language that I just took                                           
for granted because I've been using them                                        
automatically and so those those would                                          
be the two things that I would want to                                          
see I think a an elementary junior high                                         
high school education really needs to                                           
focus on the ability to read and write                                          
and think and the issues of importance                                          
in the scripture now from there if you                                          
can learn Hebrew if you can learn Greek                                         
I think those are great supplements I                                           
think they add some insight into it like                                        
we've looked at with this word study                                            
here and I think that if you have a good                                        
classical understanding of the world in                                         
terms of history and literature that                                            
adds a shade of insight but would not                                           
fully be necessary you probably don't                                           
need a theology book as much as I hate                                          



to say that and all all the others would                                        
be supplemental and possibly harmful                                            
through that excellent question                                                 
Charles appreciate you in that question                                         
and how about it I'm out of time but our                                        
weekly special there it is there really                                         
is a difference 30% off that makes it                                           
like seven dollars and 49 cents or                                              
something like that and you could add                                           
two bucks and get you a pair of reading                                         
glasses and enjoy all that as well                                              
blessing to be with you this is Tuesday                                         
and there is a real strong chance I'm                                           
going to be on for the theological                                              
insomniac tonight about 9:45 p.m. I                                             
never make guarantees on that program                                           
but I believe I'll be on tonight                                                
tomorrow will have asked the theologian                                         
we'll have our study in the Gospel of                                           
John also same on Thursday ask the                                              
theologian and our study on the Baptist                                         
faith and message is we've got one maybe                                        
two more in that series before we jump                                          
into an exegetical series this is our                                           
bread and butter on that great to see                                           
all of you thanks for all the comments                                          
have read them all but I will get on                                            
there and take a look and always a                                              
let's see                                                                       
we have did we get did we get the                                               
Facebook questions today ah I just                                              
thought about that I noticed my Facebook                                        
wasn't up I'm gonna check that real                                             
quick because I don't want any mad                                              
Facebookers at me and just make sure                                            
okay it looks like no questions there                                           
just some comments there and thank you                                          
all on Facebook on our website on                                               
YouTube wherever you are however you                                            
listen I hope you listened with a smile                                         
on your face and had a good time today                                          
and if you're thinking I don't have a                                           
reason to live                                                                  
go get you an African violet it'll give                                         
you purpose every day to keep it alive                                          
to try to get a bloom still no bloom oh                                         
I see some little leaves coming out                                             
there but no blue someday we're all                                             
going to rejoice together it's been                                             
great to see you here today thanks for                                          
being with us if you're in a primary                                            
state go ahead and vote today like I'm                                          
gonna do here in just a few minutes god                                         
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


